


Environmental Planning Policy (Transport and Infrastructure) 2021, Clause 2.122. The
existing study does not provide sufficient long-term analysis to ensure TfNSW can make an
informed assessment.

Request for a More Comprehensive Study

Given these shortcomings, I respectfully request that the Council require the developer to
undertake a more comprehensive traffic study, which should:

•     Be conducted over at least two weeks to capture daily, weekly, and seasonal traffic
variations.

•     Include data collection during weekday peak hours (Monday to Thursday) to reflect
commuter traffic.

•     Provide a detailed assessment of queuing impacts at surrounding intersections,
particularly at Kenneth Road, Roseberry Street, and Condamine Street.

•     Assess the potential for rat-running through local residential streets as drivers attempt
to avoid congestion.

•     Include a post-development monitoring plan to ensure accurate predictions and
appropriate mitigation measures.

Conclusion

Approving this development based on an inadequate traffic study risks worsening congestion,
increasing safety concerns, and negatively impacting residential amenity. I urge the Council to
request a more thorough and representative traffic impact assessmentbefore considering
approval.

Thank you for considering my objection. I would appreciate the opportunity to speak at any
relevant hearings or meetings regarding this matter. Please keep me informed about the
progress of this application.

Sincerely,
Celia
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